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Message from the Mayor 

Connect with us 

Sign up to our FREE 
monthly e-news!

enquiries@kalamunda.wa.gov.au.

As a new Council we are excited 
and looking forward to working 
with the community to fulfill 
expectations and achieve goals,  
further improving access and 
opportunities within the City of 
Kalamunda.

We have made a number of 
changes to the Council meeting 
structure and I encourage 
interested residents and ratepayers 
to come along to our new Public 
Agenda Briefing Forums which are 
held on the second Tuesday of 
every month. 

It is an opportunity for the 
community to be briefed, with 
the Council, on items that will 
be coming up at the end of the 
month for decision. There is also 
the opportunity for community 
members to ask questions of 
clarification at the end of the 
meeting. The next Public Agenda 
Briefing Forum will start at 6:30pm 
on Tuesday 13 February 2018.  

We have adopted a new Customer 
Service Strategy, focusing on 
making contact with the City 
easier, friendlier and faster. 

We have a new Economic 

Development Strategy. One of the 
key priorities is to assist the Perth 
Hills region to achieve its potential 
as a tourism destination.  

The Region has all the attributes 
to be a highly successful and 
attractive destination, with a mix 
of accessibility, quality product and 
natural assets.  With a focus on 
product development, destination 
marketing and destination 
management, the Region has the 
foundation to grow into a popular 
destination for a diverse range of 
visitors.

The launch of an innovative 
community engagement portal 
gives community members the 
opportunity to find out about 
projects and plans currently out for 
comment, such as our Public Open 
Space Strategy, the Maida Vale 
Reserve Master Plan, Asset Levels 
of Service and Bicycle Plan.

Later this year we will be 
undertaking a Kalamunda Town 
Centre Activity Plan and the next 
phase of consultation for the 
Forrestfield North Local Structure 
Planning. To find out more go to 
engage.kalamunda.wa.gov.au. 

I hope you enjoy the Summer 
edition of the Kalamunda Connect 
Newsletter, as always if you have 
any questions or need assistance 
please contact us on 9257 9999.

Cr John Giardina
Mayor 
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The City of Kalamunda has 
approved its draft Economic 
Development Strategy to help 
drive economic growth in the area.

Mayor John Giardina said the 
City of Kalamunda’s projected 
population increase will be a  key 
driver of economic growth and is 
expected to influence a number of 
industries, particularly education, 
training, health care and retail. 
This will create job opportunities 
and drive demand for a range of 
goods and services to support 
household consumption.

“The City of Kalamunda will be 
a business destination spoilt 
for choice with a diverse mix of 
natural assets and employment 
drivers that complement each 
other in delivering locally 
sustainable jobs and businesses,” 
Cr Giardina said. 

The City is committed to making 
its processes as efficient and clear 
as possible for new businesses 
seeking to grow or relocate.

“We can raise the profile of the 
Region through the proximity 
of Perth Airport to key tourism 
assets. We will promote the 
Region to interstate and overseas 
tourists as well as local visitors.”

The Strategy indicates retail is an 
important sector in Kalamunda 
and local retailers will need to 
be innovative and responsive to 
consumer demand. 

Growers of fruits and vegetables, 
wine, cider and honey producers 
all have an opportunity to attract 
tourists through diversification and 
value-adding.

For more information contact the 
City of Kalamunda on 9257 9999.

New Economic Development Strategy
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Get Fit With Your Friends At 
Kalamunda’s Summer Programs 
The 2018 Summer Programs 
offered by the City of Kalamunda 
is promising something for 
everyone. No matter your age or 
fitness level you can join a myriad 
of fun activities with your peers 
and the bonus, get fit at the same 
time. 

Hartfield Park Recreation 
Centre offers weekly programs 
which include a range of gym 
equipment, personal training 
and no joining fee. Hartfield Park 
Recreation Centre  offers Les Mills 
group fitness as well as 3XR, Boot 
Camp, Yoga, Mums and Bubs 
Yoga and Pilates. 

High Wycombe Community and 
Recreation Centre on Newburn 

Road has classes including 
Zumba, Pilates, Body Conditioning 
and Boxing. 

Both Centres also offer an Active 
Seniors Program which includes 
Living Longer Living Stronger, 
Zumba, Live Active and Table 
Tennis.  

Ray Owen Sports Centre offers 
basketball and netball games.
Kalamunda Water Park is a 50m 
lap pool facility second to none in 
the lap water swimmers lexicon. 

The City of Kalamunda was 
awarded the winner of two 
categories in the 2017 Children’s 
Environment and Health Local 
Government Report Card Project, 
presented on 8 December 2017 at 
the Bendat Centre in Wembley.  

Mayor Giardina said “At the City 
of Kalamunda we recognise the 
importance of involving our young 
people in our community. We 
have worked hard to empower 
our youth to be more involved 
through the development and 
delivery of our Youth Plan 2017
–2022”.

“It is fantastic to see the City 
recognised for its work in these 
areas. We are committed to 
being a community that listens 
to, engages with and involves our 
young people in decision making”.

The first award was in the 
category for Children’s 
Consultation, for the City’s 
outstanding efforts in delivering 
consultation in developing the 
Youth Plan 2017–2022. The youth 
consultation involved over 600 
people, which included two online 
surveys (for under 25 year olds 
and over 25 year olds) as well 
as face-to-face engagement with 
young people, residents and other 
stakeholders at a wide range of 
community events.

The second award was in the 
category Climate Change, for 
the City’s Commemoration Tree 
Planting event, along with the 
Railway Heritage Trail Education 
Support Project, in partnership 
with Kalamunda Secondary 
Education Support.  

City of Kalamunda 
Awarded for Engagement 
with Young People
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The City of Kalamunda is lobbying 
the State Government to provide 
financial support for the much-
needed upgrade to Abernethy 
Road in High Wycombe from a 
single lane to a dual carriageway 
with an extension to the railway 
tunnel between Avonside Crescent 
and Adelaide Street.

This stretch of road is a key freight 
route currently unable to cope with 
the volume of vehicles servicing 
the surrounding industrial areas.

The projected population increases 
and heavy vehicle usage present 
serious economic, community and 
safety issues to our community, 
with the current daily vehicle 
usage of 15,000 projected to 
rise to 28,000 vehicles per day 

by 2031. The capacity for road 
widening is currently restricted by 
the single carriageway over the 
Forrestfield Rail Tunnel.

Positive outcomes of the upgrade 
include reduced congestion on 
a key freight route, improved 
connectivity within a regional 
freight and logistics hub, safer 
movement of vehicles within 
the community and significant 
economic benefits to the freight 

and logistics industry.

Elements of the project include: 
3km of Abernethy Road to be 
upgraded to dual carriageway 
standard; a major extension to the 
railway tunnel to accommodate 
dual carriageway; upgrades to the 
insersections of Abernethy Road 
at Kalamunda Road, Dundas Road 
and Adelaide Street.

The City of Kalamunda has been 
working with a consultant team 
and relevant State Government 
agencies on preparing the draft 
Local Structure Plans (LSPs) for 
Forrestfield North. Initial project 
planning envisaged the draft LSPs 
to be prepared by the end of 
December 2017 for presentation to 
Council for adoption to advertise 
early in 2018.

The City is pleased to advise 
the LSPs have been significantly 
progressed with key studies having 
now been completed or near 
completion: 

•	 Detailed urban design and site 
planning;

•	 Detailed environmental analysis 
including spring surveys and 
noise and vibration modelling;

•	 Preparation of Local Water 
Management Strategies 

(LWMSs);
•	 Comprehensive traffic 

modelling;
•	 Economic, employment and 

retail strategy;
•	 Concept civil designs for all 

major infrastructure; and
•	 Community infrastructure and 

open space planning.

The Forrestfield North area 
contains a number of significant 
environmental values and drainage 
considerations which require 
careful planning and attention. 

The City is continuing to work 
closely with state government 
agencies including Metronet, the 
Department of Planning, Lands and 
Heritage, the Department of Water 
and Environmental Regulation and 
the Office of the Environmental 
Protection Authority to work 
through these considerations. 

To resolve technical aspects of 
the project associated with these 
matters a revised timeframe has 
been prepared. The City envisages 
the detailed plans to be presented 
to Council for adoption to advertise 
in March 2018. 

If you would like to know more or 
have any questions, sign up to our 
monthly newsletter (Kalamunda.
wa.gov.au/fn) or give the City of 
Kalamunda a call on 9257 9999.

Forrestfield North Local Structure Plan 

North West Ward Cr Almond
Cr O’Connor
Cr Lohmeyer

Proposed Upgrade to Abernethy Road 
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Context
A key freight route unable to cope with the volume of
vehicles servicing industrial areas. There is an urgent
need for the upgrade of Abernethy Road between
Avonside Crescent and Adelaide Street to dual
carriageway standard:
• Projected population increases and heavy vehicle 

usage present serious economic, community and 
safety issues

• Current daily vehicle usage of 15,000 is projected 
to rise to 28,000 vehicles per day by 2031

• Capacity for road widening currently restricted by 
single carriageway over the Forrestfield Rail Tunnel

Project
• 3km of road upgrade to Abernethy Road to dual 

carriageway standard
• Major extension to railway tunnel to accommodate 

dual carriageway
• Upgrade Abernethy Road/Kalamunda Road traffic 

signalised intersection
• Upgrade Abernethy Road/Dundas Road intersection 

to traffic signalised control or roundabout
• Upgrade Abernethy Road/Adelaide Street intersection

including traffic signalised control or roundabout
• Coordination with City of Swan to ensure 

consistency of upgrade with Lloyd Street
•  Major relocation of services

•  Extensive land acquisition

Outcomes
Completion of an upgrade of Abernethy Road to 
dual carriageway standard which will deliver:

• Reduced congestion to a key freight route
• Improved connectivity within a regional freight 

and logistics hub
• Safer movement of vehicles within the community
• Significant economic benefits to the freight and 

logistics industry

Commitment
Dual Carriageway construction $12.0 Million
Rail Tunnel extension $7.7 Million
Utility Services relocation $2.5million
Land Acquisition (provisional sum) $4.3 Million
Total $26.5 Million

Abernethy Road Upgrade

ForrestFIeLD
traIn statIon

Metro GraIn terMInaL

SECTION
REQUIRING

UPGRADE

Further information:
Dennis Blair T: 08 9257 9944. M: 0418 160 649
Director Asset Services, City of Kalamunda
dennis.blair@kalamunda.wa.gov.au
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Maida Vale Reserve Master Plan

Wittenoom Road in High 
Wycombe has benefited from road 
safety upgrades which include 
four traffic calming treatments 
and the upgrade of three 
intersections. 

Civil works by Industrial Road 
Pavers, with the finishing touches 
of line markings and signage were 
completed by Main Roads Western 
Australia in late 2017.

Wittenoom Road Upgrade

The City of Kalamunda is 
developing a Master Plan for Maida 
Vale Reserve to accommodate a 
range of sporting and community 
uses.

The City is looking at how best 
to make use of the precinct in 
ways that recognise its value as 
a community and environmental 
asset, at the same time, as a local 
centre for participation in sport, 
community and leisure activities. 

Mayor Giardina said “Maida Vale 
Reserve has always served our 
community sporting groups well. 
As a generous sized space, the 
Reserve has enormous potential to 
be developed into something the 
sporting community and residents 
can enjoy. This is a good time to 
also review how we can improve 

the Reserve. This is when we go 
back to the community and ask 
them what they value the most? 
What is most important? Do we 
want to see improved parking and 
access? Or do we want to see 
some changes in the design or 
facilities?”.

The City in conjunction with ABV 
Leisure Consultancy Services will 
be running two Community ‘Drop-
in Sessions’ which will provide 
residents an opportunity to ask 
questions tabout the Master Plan 
project, and outline their vision for 
Maida Vale Reserve. The Sessions 
will be held at Norm Sadler 
Pavilion, Maida Vale Reserve, 
Ridgehill Road Maida Vale, with 
the first being on Wednesday 
31 January 2018 from 5:30pm–
7:30pm, and the second being on 

Saturday 17 February 2018 from 
10:30am–12:30pm.

A Community Workshop will 
also be held and will provide 
an opportunity for residents to 
give more detailed feedback. 
The Workshop will be held at 
Norm Sadler Pavilion, Maida Vale 
Reserve, Ridgehill Road, Maida 
Vale on Thursday 1 March 2018, 
from 5:30–7:30pm.

Have your say online today at 
engage.kalamunda.wa.gov.au. 
Hard copies of the survey will 
also be available from the City 
of Kalamunda Administration, 2 
Railway Road, Kalamunda and all 
City libraries. 

Comments close 5:00pm 
Wednesday 7 March 2018.

The City was successful in 
obtaining Cash-in-Lieu funds 
to upgrade Jacaranda Springs 
Park in High Wycombe. The 
Project involved a new multi-
unit playground, climbing net, 
swing set, nature play area, 
picnic shelter,  bench seating, 
mini basketball court, footpath 
extensions and  solar lighting.  
Following the redevelopment, 
this park now provides a more 
attractive and exciting space that 
can be enjoyed by all ages.

Jacaranda Springs Park
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A Master Plan paving the way 
to upgrade facilities at Stirk 
Park over the next 10 years has 
been approved by the City of 
Kalamunda.

The Master Plan recommends  the 
Park be revamped in the next three 
years with a playground upgrade, 
a youth and sport precinct and a 
path network upgrade. 

The City of Kalamunda has voted 
on the Park remaining as a District 
Level Park facility and green open 
space within the City. 

Mayor Giardina said the community 
had been involved in the 
deliberations for the Master Plan 
with more than 650 responses for 
consideration for the upgrades.
“We are committed to Stirk Park 
being a green open space where 
the community can gather to relax, 
play and enjoy its surrounds and 
tranquil setting.” 

Council also heard a powerful 
deputation from two local youth, 
Fabian Evans and Finn Caffery, 

who presented a petition with 
more than 150 signatures to also 
relocate the Kalamunda Skate Park 
to the site. This will be considered 
as part of the project and 
incorporated for further community 
consultation on the detailed design 
for the Master Plan. 

The Mayor congratulated the boys 
on taking the time to address the 
Council, and bringing forward the 
view of local youth.  

The initial priority implementation 
for the Park includes a 1-3 year 
plan; a secondary implementation 
which is a 3-6 year plan and a 
tertiary implementation which has 
a 6-10 year plan.   

An upgrade and realignment of 
the Kalamunda Club including the 
Bowling Green has been noted as 
an additional 10 year option.

Stirk Park Master Plan Adopted
North Ward Cr Thomas

Cr Blair
Cr Destree

Local Youth Graduate Environmental Program
The City of Kalamunda has 
recognised the achievements of 
Kalamunda Secondary Education 
Support Centre students with 
a Graduation Ceremony at the 
Zig Zag Cultural Centre. The 
students completed a 28 week 
environmental volunteering 
program in partnership with the 
City.

Over the period students 
contributed at least 375 hours of 
volunteer time, undertaking weed 
control, rubbish collection, path 
maintenance and wildlife surveys 
in partnership with the City of 

Kalamunda and the Friends of 
Railway Heritage Trail Reserve. 

City of Kalamunda CEO, Rhonda 
Hardy, commended the students 
for their commitment to the 
project. “The effort the students 
put into the Railway Heritage 
Trail Reserve is testament to their 
passion for the environment.” 

“Celebrating successful 
partnerships like this is so 
important. It shows working 
together we can support our 
youth, our community and our 
environment”. 

Throughout the project the 
students also learnt about bird 
identification, the importance of 
native wildlife, Aboriginal Cultural 
Values and had a visit from 
Kanyana Wildlife.

If you would like to volunteer 
to protect and enhance a local 
reserve near you, or would like to 
discuss a potential environmental 
project, please call 9257 9999.
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Cootamundra Way in Maida 
Vale received major upgrades to 
improve road safety including the 
replacement of kerbing, drainage 
repair, backfill and upgrade of the 
existing footpath, and installation 
of a new section of footpath. 

The City completed the project in 
conjuction with Asphaltech as part 
of the Federal Government’s Roads 
to Recovery Program.

Paving the way 
in Maida Vale 

The City of Kalamunda has 
engaged consultants, Urbis, to 
undertake an activity centre plan 
for the Kalamunda Town Centre. 

The City will be hosting a number 
of community engagement 
opportunities including coffee 
chats with local businesses, site 
tours, a survey and a visioning 
exercise on 15 March 2018 for 
residents and interested parties to 
give comment on the future of the 
precinct. 

For more information go to 
www.kalamunda.wa.gov.au/
majorprojects or call 9257 9999.  

Kalamunda Activity Centre Plan
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Johnny Cash Tribute Show

Back by popular demand after 
a sellout performance in 2017, 
the Sun Rising Band return to 
Kalamunda with a brand new show 
at the Kalamunda Performing 
Arts Centre on Thursday, 8 March 
2018.

If you missed last year’s 
unbelievable performance of The 
Songs That Made Memphis, this 
highly in-demand, talented group 
of Melbourne musicians have been 
true to their word to return to 
Kalamunda in 2018. 

Paying homage to Johnny Cash  
songwriter throughout their past 

performances, the Band is excited 
to announce a very special tribute 
to the Man in Black in a show 
highlighting selections from his 
two prison records, Live At Folsom 
and Live At San Quentin.

This show will consist of a brilliant 
set of classic Sun Record hits from 
artists including Elvis, Jerry Lee 
Lewis, Carl Perkins, Roy Orbison 
and many more.

For enquiries please contact 
Kalamunda Performing Arts 
Centre, 48 Canning Road 
Kalamunda on 9257 2558

The City has been successful in its 
funding application to Lotterywest 
for a Heritage and Conservation 
Grant of up to $180,000 towards 
a conservation plan update and 
the remediation, conservation and 
refurbishment of the locomotive 
and railway station at Kalamunda 
History Village.

Locomotive Restoration
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The City of Kalamunda has 
taken out the WA Innovating 
for Sustainability Awards at 
the Australia Water Association 
Awards. 

The Managed Aquifer Recharge 
project (MAR) is a unique project 
for Western Australia, developed 
by the City of Kalamunda to ensure 
the sustainability of the Hartfield 
Park Sporting Reserve into the 
future. Water is an extremely 
precious resource. This project 
actively manages this resource by 
reducing hard surface runoff while 
simultaneously restoring water 
levels in Perth’s heavily depleted 
ground water system.

Mayor John Giardina said, “We are 
extremely proud to receive the 
award, and I congratulate the CEO 
Rhonda Hardy, Director Dennis 
Blair, Project Manager Daniel 
Nelson and all who have assisted 
to date. The Hartfield Park MAR 
scheme is Western Australia’s first 
local government-managed MAR 

scheme using aquifer storage and 
recovery.”

The project showcases the 
dynamic and ethical leadership that 
is required to enable innovation in 
the public sector. It was developed 
by a City officer, who with the 
support of the team convinced 
the Executive and Council that it 
was worth the investment. This is 
something that had not been done 
before and showcased all the City’s 
core values of Service, Respect, 
Diversity and Ethics.

“The City had to overcome 
several engineering challenges 
in the design and construction 
of the infrastructure necessary 
to meet the requirements 
outlined by the water resource 
management operating strategy 
for a stormwater harvesting and 
managed aquifer recharge trial. 

The City is now investigating 
a water recycling strategy that 
utilises the harvested water 

at Hartfield Park more broadly 
throughout the City municipality.

There are very limited examples 
of operational MAR projects in 
Western Australia and as such, 
successful application of this 
technology requires innovation 
and research to support bespoke 
design. This innovation is 
being shared with other local 
municipalities looking to deliver 
similar solutions to the water 
management challenges faced 
in Western Australia. For more 
information contact the City of 
Kalamunda on 9257 9999. 

City Wins Innovation Award

South West Ward Cr Boyd
Cr Morton

Cr O’Donnell
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Hockey Facility to be complete in 2018

The City of Kalamunda will build 
three new hockey fields and 
develop a shared use clubroom 
for the Kalamunda and Districts 
Hockey Club in 2018, with works 
now underway. The facility will be 
located at the old Darling Range 
Pony Club site, a part of the 
Hartfield Park Reserve and signals 

the final component of the site 
Redevelopment.

This community project was 
proudly supported by the State 
Government of Western Australia 
as part of $6 million Hartfield 
Park Redevelopment Project. This 
project has included the upgrade 

of the Forrestfield United Soccer 
club rooms, implementation 
of managed aquifer recharge 
initiative, expansion of Morrison 
Oval, construction of additional 
sporting clubs’ storage, upgrades 
to sports floodlighting across the 
reserve and development of new 
car parking and pathway facilities.
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Wattle Grove Nature Playground on 
Lenihan Corner will be the home of 
a new mini-basketball court thanks 
to a Federal Grant for Building 
Stronger Communities. 

The total cost of the project 
is $40,000, with the City of 
Kalamunda contributing $20,000. 
The project also includes 
landscaping at the Wattle Grove 
Nature playground site.

 City of Kalamunda Mayor John 
Giardina said “The mini- basketbal 
court will be a great addition to the 
site.” 

“No matter your age, it is 
important to have a social life and 
fitness brings people together.”

Works will follow the completion 
of the Woodlupine Living Stream 
project in July 2018. 

Wattle Grove Stronger Communities Funding 

The City of Kalamunda is 
advocating for upgrades 
along Tonkin Highway at the 
intersections of Welshpool and 
Hale Roads, advising it will reduce 
the risk of accidents, improve 
safety for the travelling public and 
improve connectivity for residents 
and visitors to the Eastern region.

Grade separations at the 
intersections will ensure increased 
efficiency of the freight network 

through higher average vehicle 
speeds and reduce congestion 
particularly during peak traffic 
periods. 

The City would like the State and 
Federal Government to prioritise 
these grade separations.

Tonkin Highway Upgrades Proposed

proudly brought to you by 

THE CITY OF KALAMUNDA 

EXPLORE THE WORLD IN A DAY
CULTURAL MUSIC   DANCE   RIDES   KIDS ACTIVITIES

LIVE CONCERT   FIREWORKS FINALE

Forrestfield Path 
Works 
Upgrades to the Wandoo Road 
footpath in Forrestfield took place 
in December 2017.

Future renewal path works are 
scheduled over the next few 
months at Hartfield Recreation 
Centre and for three footpaths 
along Berkshire Road.

Kalamunda Connect  p 9
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South East Ward Cr Stallard
Cr Giardina

Cr Fernie

Drones have become a popular 
new toy for children and adults 
alike, with the City of Kalamunda 
now home to its very own Drone 
Club based at the Pickering Brook 
Sports Club, Weston Road in 
Pickering Brook. 

Pickering Brook Sports Club hosts a 
number of other sporting activities 
for competition or social, including 
golf, bowls, darts, pool, football 
and archery. They also have a 
function room available for hire 
for weddings, birthdays and other 
social events.

New members are welcome. For 
more information contact the 
Pickering Brook Sports Club or 
email hansboehm73@gmail.com 

to get in on the 
drone action.

Residents who 
wish to fly drones 
recreationally 
are reminded 
you must only fly 
during the day 
and keep your 
drone within 
visual line-of-
sight.

This means being 
able to see the aircraft with your 
own eyes at all times.

If you are in controlled airspace, 
which covers most Australian 
cities, you must not fly higher than 
120 metres.

Drone Excitement for Pickering Brook

Kanyana Wildlife Rehabilitation 
Centre, located at Gilchrist Road 
in Lesmurdie, is inviting residents 
to come on a discovery or noctural 
tour. Enjoy the lounging lizards, 

touch the prickly quills of the 
beautiful echidnas and get closer 
to carpet pythons and intelligent 
tawny frog mouths. For more 
information call 9291 3900.

Kanyana Educational Experiences on Offer 
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Road Safety a Priority 
In the first half of 2018, upgrades 
will be carried out on Orange 
Dale Road in Lesmurdie and Bird 
Road and Josephine Crescent in 
Kalamunda. Pedestrian crossings 
will also be installed on both 
Spring Road and Gladys Road in 
Kalamunda.

Lesmurdie Drainage Upgrades

Drainage upgrades to address 
flooding in Walyunga Street 
in Lesmurdie were recently 
completed. Residents should 
see an improvement for water 
drainage on this road, with the 
upgrade being completed in 
conjuction with an asphalt upgrade 
for the area.

Over the next three to six months, 
two drainage upgrade projects 
in Lesmurdie will be undertaken. 
Booligal Street will see the 
installation of a new drainage 
system from Barwon Street to the 
creek line. The piping and open 
drain on Kimbarlee Way will be 
upgraded to a pipe system feeding 
into the creek.

Road Works in Canning Mills

Summer is officially here, and so is 
wasp season. 

The European Wasp is not only 
a public nuisance but also a pest 
threatening our horticultural 
industries and environmental 
health.

Most active during the months of 
December to May, the European 
Wasp can potentially establish 
and spread. Early detection and 
ongoing monitoring is vital to 
prevent establishment and reduce 
risk of invasion.

Western Australia has so far 
avoided establishment, only 
possible by residents, businesses, 
industry and government working 
together to monitor these pests.

The Department of Primary 
Industries and Regional 
Development’s (DPIRD) ‘Adopt-a-
trap’ initiative has been successful, 
with more than 1,000 surveillance 
traps adopted to date.

Mayor Giardina said “The 

European Wasp is a concern to 
the community and can pose risk 
to not only our crops, but can also 
severely impact our environment 
and outdoor lifestyle should wasps 
become established in our region”.

“Last year we successfully worked 
with the Department to identify 
and eradicate a nest in Lesmurdie 
near Flora Terrace”. 

“We urge residents to keep an eye 
out for any unusual wasp activity, 
and if you see something, say 

something, either by contacting 
the City, or by participating in the 
Adopt-a-trap initiative”.  

Adopting is easy, simply request 
a trap, hang your trap with bait 
(raw fish or meat) in a shaded but 
unobstructed area. Traps should be 
cleaned every week to fortnight if 
possible and deployed from early 
December to early June. 

To sign up contact the Pest and 
Disease Information Service 
(PaDIS) on 9368 3080. 

Help us detect European Wasps this summer 

Road works to reseal the 
pavement and improve the 
road surface on Canning Road 

in Canning Mills will commence 
over the next three to six 
months. 

Hummerston Road 
The City will be undertaking 
community consultation with 
local residents over February 
and March 2018, following two 
petitions regarding Hummerston 
Road.  Residents in Paulls Valley 
and Piesse Brook will be asked 
their views on the proposal for 
the “unformed” portion of the 
Hummerston Road road reserve 
to be reopened to traffic from 
Hummerston to Fern Road. This 
portion of the road reserve is 
currently closed and gated for use 
as an emergency access track.



Kalamunda Connect p 12 Kalamunda Connect p 12 

The City of Kalamunda is calling 
for comment on a draft Public 
Open Space Strategy to meet 
the sporting, recreation and 
conservation needs of community 
and local environment in the 
future.

The Strategy will form a 
component of the City’s new 
Local Planning Strategy 2018, 
which will provide direction for 
areas of housing, activity centres, 
environmental planning, planning 
incorporating industrial zones, 
infrastructure and servicing.

The previous Local Public Open 
Space Strategy was adopted in 
1996. The overarching purpose 
of the strategy is to ensure public 
open space is optimised for 
community benefit.

Mayor Giardina said the vision 
of the Strategy was to provide 
the City with a network of fit for 
purpose parkland that protects 
the natural resources and meets 
community need. 

“We want to promote and support 
Liveable Neighbourhoods with our 
Public Open Space so everyone 
can access and enjoy the beautiful 

surroundings here.” 

 “Well-designed open spaces will 
deliver a wide range of benefits 
to the wider community who use 
public open spaces. We seek to 
provide high quality and accessible 
recreational facilities and social 
spaces.”

“Our City is unique in the fact 
that we have nature right on our 
doorstep. The Wattle Grove Nature 
Playscape is one such concept 
for bringing nature back to the 
suburbs.” 

Have your say online at engage.
kalamunda.wa.gov.au. Hard copies 
of the survey are also available 

from the City of Kalamunda 
Administration, 2 Railway Road 
in Kalamunda, and from all City 
libraries and recreation centres.

There will be two Community 
Workshops held in February to 
provide the community with more 
information on the Strategy and 
seek detailed feedback.

The Community Workshops 
will take place at Woodlupine 
Community Centre, Forrestfield 
on Tuesday 20 February 2018 
and at Zig Zag Cultural Centre, 
Kalamunda on Thursday 22 
February 2018,  both starting at 
5:00pm. Comments close Monday 
26 February 2018.

Have your say
For full details go to www.kalamunda.wa.gov.au

Public Open Space Strategy 

Comment on Draft Bicycle Plan
The City has released its proposed 
Bicycle Plan 2017 for public 
comment.

The Bicycle Plan has been 
developed, following extensive 
consultation undertaken by Cardno 
Consulting between February 
and March in 2017. As part of 
the process, two community 
workshops were held and the 
survey generated over 200 

responses. Feedback from the 
consultation has helped to shape 
the development of the revised 
plan.

 “Our goal is to connect our 
communities, through improving 
cycling participation. From 
professional riders, those riding 
to work and families going for a 
weekend ride, we want our City to 
be one every cyclist can enjoy”.

The City is seeking feedback 
on the Draft Bicycle Plan 2017. 
Residents will also be able to drop 
in at any of the Community pop-
ups throughout the City’s major 
shopping centres, recreation 
centres and City events between 
February and March. Have your 
say online today and view the plan 
at engage.kalamunda.wa.gov.au. 
Comments close 5:00pm 30 March 
2018.
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Do we need to do more with our 
roads, drainage and footpaths, do 
less, or maintain at the current 
standard?

The City of Kalamunda is calling for 
comment in relation to the status 
of roads, drains and footpaths.
Mayor John Giardina said, “Our 
community has a diverse range 
of expectations and needs. We 
are seeing an increased demand 
on services and strong desire to 
protect and enhance our natural 
heritage assets.”

“We would like the community’s 
views on the current performance 
of our assets, and how we can 
maintain and develop these to 
meet our growing needs.”

Assets are managed for the 
long term sustainability of the 
community and for current and 

future generations. As part of 
this work, we need to know what 
you think is needed in the way 
the assets perform. For roads, 
pathways and drainage, the way 
the assets perform can be thought 
of in terms of them being cost 
effective, safe, capable, usable, 
high in amenity, and able to 
support your values.  

The first Community Workshop will 
take place on Monday 12 February 
2018, from 5:00pm to 7:00pm 
at City Administration, 2 Railway 
Road, Kalamunda. 

The second workshop will take 
place on Thursday 15 February 
2018, from 5:00pm to 7:00pm at 
High Wycombe Community and 
Recreation Centre, 200 Newburn 
Road, High Wycombe. 

The third and final workshop will 

take place on Tuesday 27 February 
2018, from 5:00pm to 7:00pm at 
Woodlupine Community Centre, 88 
Hale Road, Forrestfield.

Everyone is welcome to attend the 
workshops to provide their input. 
Please RSVP for catering purposes.
Have your say  online at engage.
kalamunda.wa.gov.au.

Hard copies of the survey are 
also available from the City of 
Kalamunda Administration, 2 
Railway Road in Kalamunda, 
and from all City libraries and 
recreation centres.

Asset Levels of Service 
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Pop-Up Play – High Wycombe 
5 February 2018 
9:30am – 11:30am 
Fleming Reserve High Wycombe 

James Blundell
Friday 9 February 2018, 7.30pm
Kalamunda Performing Arts Centre
9257 2558

In the Mix Youth Music 
Program

Weekly Workshops – 
12 February – 12 March 2018, 
6pm – 8pm 
Focus Music, Forrestfield Primary

Final Performance 
Corymbia Multicultural Festival 
10 March 2018
Hartfield Park 

Aromatherapy Workshop
Thursday 15 February 2018
6.00pm – 7.30pm
Forrestfield Library
9257 9975

Sea Spell Exhibition 

17 February - 11 March 2018 

Zig Zag Gallery
9257 9998

Screens and the Early Years 

20 February 2018
6:30pm – 8pm 
Kalamunda Performing Arts Centre

International Womens Day 
Event 
8 March 2018 from 9:00am

Hartfield Park Recreation Centre

Johnny Cash
Thursday 8 March 2018
7.30pm
Kalamunda Performing Arts Centre

Corymbia Festival 
10 March 2018. 
2:00pm - 8:00pm
Hartfield Park, 199 Hale Road 

Pop-Up Play – Wattle Grove 
19 March 2018 
9:30am – 11:30am 

Wattle Grove Nature Playground

Skate, Scooter & BMX Clinics 
with pro skate group Freestyle 
Now 

1st Tuesday of every month 
 High Wycombe Skate Park 

3rd Tuesday of every month 
Forrestfield Skate Park 

FYI - Forrestfield Youth 
Initiative  
Every Thursday afternoon during 
the School Term 
3:30pm – 5:30pm 
Hartfield Park Recreation Centre 
9257 9968

In Love with WA Exhibition 
23 March - 2 April 2018 

Zig Zag Gallery 

Fiona Evans Exhibition 
7 - 22 April 2018 

Zig Zag Gallery 

Eric McCrum – Local Birds Talk
Tuesday 10 April 2018
10.30am – 11.30am
Kalamunda Library
9257 9969

Colours of Australia Exhibition

28 April - 13 May 2018 

Zig Zag Gallery

9257 9998

National Youth Week 
13 – 22 April, 2018

Menopause The Musical
Saturday 21 April 2018
2.00pm & 8.00pm
Kalamunda Performing Arts Centre

Jump Start - Free activity 
session. All ages, all abilities		
Thursday 26 April, 10am-1pm	
Hartfield Park & High Wycombe 
Recreation Centre

Talk on Dream Interpretation
Tuesday 8 May 2018
10.30am – 11.30am
High Wycombe Library
9257 9974

Kalamunda Careers Expo 
Tuesday 8 May 2018 
10am – 1:30pm
Kalamunda Performing Arts Centre 
9257 9968

Succulents
Tuesday 15 May 2018
6.oopm – 7.30pm
Forrestfield Library
9257 9975

PAWA Exhibition 

20 May - 3 June 2018 

Zig Zag Gallery

A Fine Romance
Saturday 26 May 2018
7.30pm
Kalamunda Performing Arts Centre

Avoiding Scams – information 
session for seniors
Thursday 14 June 2018
1. 11.00am – 12.30pm
Forrestfield Library
2. 2.30pm – 4.00pm 
Kalamunda Library

Pearl
Thursday 14 June 2018, 7.30pm
Kalamunda Performing Arts Centre

What’s On 
For full details go to www.kalamunda.wa.gov.au



Kalamunda Connect  p 15Kalamunda Connect p 14 

City of Kalamunda residents are 
invited to come along and collect 
their free plants in 2018 from 
Forrestfield or Gooseberry Hill!

Whether you are looking to replace 
those water hungry plants in your 
yard, want to attract more birds 
to your garden or have removed 
a weedy creeper from your fence 
and want a slow growing native to 
replace it, come and choose from 
a selection of hardy, local native 
plants! 

Residents can collect 15 plants per 
rateable property, and will also 
be able to ask our knowledgeable 
staff questions about how and 
where to plant their selections.

Food Plants For Residents will be 
available again this year, so if you 
are looking to establish a winter 
garden, the time will be just  right 
to get your garden going in 
preparation for a Spring harvest.

Residents will need to bring photo 
ID or equivalent (proof of address 
required), a container to put your 
plants into and be prepared to be 
in line for a short period, as the 
event is always quite popular. 

Kids are welcome - there will be 
FREE colouring in and nature-
themed face-painting available as 
well.

So come on down and get your 
Free Plants For Residents this year.

•	 Forrestfield Hall, Cnr 
Anderson Rd and Hale Rd, 
Forrestfield:  Saturday 26 May 
2018, 9am – 12noon, or

•	 Gooseberry Hill Hall, 42 Ledger 
Rd, Gooseberry Hill:  Sunday 3 
June 2018 , 9am – 12noon.

See the City of Kalamunda’s web 
www.kalamunda.wa.gov.au for 
more information.

Free Plants for Residents 2018 
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23 Feb
Eddie the  

Eagle

@ Pickering Brook 
Sports Club

16 Feb
A Dog’s 
Purpose

@ Stirk 
Park

2 Feb
The Space 

Between Us

@ Perth  
Observatory

9 Mar
The Secret Life 

of Pets

@ Kanyana  
Wildlife Centre

www.kalamunda.wa.gov.au/Summer
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